
From: Susan Witherow  
Sent: 13 November 2023 13:19 
To: Planning 
Cc: Josh Lawlor 
Subject: Daleham Dreaming SUPPORT 
 
Dear Camden Planning, 
 
We FULLY SUPPORT Daleham Dreaming. 
 
It is unfortunate that this planning has met with some objection and our 
personal experience of meeting and hearing from members of NW3 CLT leaves 
us puzzled why this should happen. 
 
While we understand that property developers may prefer another approach, 
Hampstead and the surrounding area is very sadly becoming an area that can 
only be accessed by the wealthy or the very well connected. As long term 
residents, we value what used to be a wider neighbourhood mix of socio 
economic groups across professions, age ranges,  if not ethnicities (sadly 
lacking) which seems to be changing in favour of the well to do only. Already 
the neighbourhood has lost care homes, housing for key workers, council 
housing to private ownership.  This doesn’t feel healthy or bode well for the 
future.  Our neighbourhoods are so much stronger when the social groupings 
are mixed and learn to get along together in the space in which we all live. 
 
We urge you to favour the NW3 CLT application for 31 Daleham Gardens. 
 
With all best regards, 
 
Susan Witherow 
Jeffrey Culpepper 
Willa Culpepper 
The Gatehouse, Branch Hill, London NW3 7LS 
 


